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Rationale 
 
Governing Bodies of maintained schools are responsible, under the latest legislation, for putting in 
place measures which promote good pupil behaviour and discipline.  This policy is linked to the 
DFE document Exclusions from Maintained Schools, Academies and PRU’s in England. 
 
The Headteacher is required to act in accordance with any written statement of general principles 
provided by the Governing Body, and to have regard to any guidance they may have to offer in 
relation to particular matters. In effect the Governors are responsible for setting the policies of the 
school and the Headteacher is responsible for the day to day arrangements for securing good 
order and discipline within the school. 
 
The school should have in place the following policies which need to be reviewed by the 
Governing Body:- 
 

 Pupil Discipline/Behaviour 
 Anti-bullying 
 PHSCE 
 Equal Opportunities 
 Home/School Agreement 
 Disability Discrimination Code of Practice 
 Race Relations 
 SEN 
 Vulnerable Children 

 
Aims 
 
In order to achieve high standards of behaviour and good discipline, schools will need to develop 
and maintain whole school policies on behaviour management. Such policies should ensure the 
highest level of consensus between staff, pupils and parents. 
 
Prior to exclusion, we, at High Crags Primary School will ensure that all possible preventative 
strategies are used and procedures are followed. Refer to the Behaviour Policy. 
 
At High Crags Primary School we adhere to the timetable and guidance provided by the LA. Refer 
to Pupil Exclusions Manual. 
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